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SUMMARY OF NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING 
631 SOUTH 28TH STREET 

CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT 
HELD ON JANUARY 4, 2023 

 
 
 

On Wednesday, January 4th, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. ElderServe, Inc. (the “Applicant”) hosted a 
Neighborhood Meeting to explain the proposal for a Conditional Use Permit on the property 
located at 631 South 28th Street.  
 
There were approximately 10 guests. 
 
Those present on behalf of the applicant included: 
Tanner Nichols, Frost Brown Todd LLC 
Jonas Wilson, Frost Brown Todd LLC 
Timothy Findley, Jr., ElderServe, Inc. 
 
 
 Tanner Nichols explained the proposal and application process.  The presenters explained 
the history of the property and that there are no new exterior renovations at the property.  The 
presenters explained some of the activities that are included with adult day care and discussed 
future meetings on operations.   There were no questions. 
 
  
 Tanner Nichols thanked everyone for coming. 
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